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c;J'l-11S GWEEK 
A Newsletter for faculty, administration and staff of Coutal Carolina College 

VOL. 2, NO. 33 USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE November 18, 1980 

FACULTY, STAFF GET DISCOUNT 

The Office of Continuing Education has received permission to 
offer Coastal Faculty and Staff the same discount that students 
are receiving for the Intensive Journal Workshop at the Holiday 
lnn-Surfisde this weekend. This will enable interested persons to 
get a 25 percent discount on the $85 registration fee (which 
includes all materials, dinner Friday, lunch Saturday and re­
freshment breaks). You may use charge cards to register. Call 
the Office of Continuing Ed. at 190 or 194. 

Register now for the Women's Golf Clinic at Deertrack that 
begins Nov. 22. The classes will run four Saturdays, 10 a.m. 
until noon. Coastal faculty, staff, and alumni receive a $10 
discount on the course fee of $40. Call or go by the Office of 
Continuing Education. 

UPSTAGE PLAY - NOV. 19-20 

The Upstage Company of USC-Coastal College will present 
an original play entitled Windows at 12:30 p.m. on Wednesday 
and Thursday, November 19 and 20, and at 8:00 p.m. on Friday 
and Saturday, November 21 and 22. Performances will be in the 
little theatre in the Fine Arts Building on the Coastal campus. 
Tickets are $2.50 for students and $3.50 general admission, and 
will be available at the door. 

Working through a series of improvisations, or theatre games, 
th'! cast of six actors created a light-hearted, affectionate por­
trait of American dreams and values. The play takes place on an 
American Main Street lined with shop windows decorated for 
Christmas. As Shoppers stroll by, their own wishes and memories 
are stimulated by the window diaplays and come alive before 
our eyesl A lively and warm production, Windows is delightful 
fare for all ages. 

Windows is directed by Cynthia Hodell, assistant professor and 
Chairperson of the Department of Theatre and Speech at Coast­
al. The ensemble of actors includes Karen Stroble, Terry Mor­
row, Beth Maher, Lisa Darby, Raine Coker and.Per Akesson. 
The apea:h sound track and lighting effects, which will help to 
creat~ the fa.nta~y sequences, were designed by Professor Hodell. 
Lyon Seiple will serve as technical director. 

WHO'S WHO APPLICATIONS ACCEPTED 

All students currently enrolled for 12 or more hours, with 60 
hours completed and a GPA of 3.0 or above are eligible for 
election to Who's Who in American Universities and Colleges. 
An application form and cover letter were sent to all eligible 
students on November 14, 1980. Faculty are requested to 
encourage eligible students to apply for election to this honor. 
Contact the Office of the Dean of Student Development (Ext. 
203) for details. Filing deadline is Monday, December 1, 1980. 

COASTAL HOSTS SENIOR CITIZENS 

The Physical Education Department at Coastal served as the 
host for the county's senior citizens last week. Approximately 
50 senior citizens visited 'the campus to participate in classes 
planned by Dr. Marshall Parker's Recreation classes. Activities 
included table games, ping-pong, batminton, bingo, sing-a­
longs, square dancing and exercises. 

FRENCH FILM AT COASTAL 
NOV. 20 

The Coastal International Program and the College Cinema 
Society will present a showing of the French film Rififi in the 
College Center at 8 p.m., Thurs., Nov. 20th. The film is a 
famous 1955 French thriller which will be shown with English 
subtitles. 

STUDENT WORKSHOP HELD 

THE Department of Student Development sponsored a Stu­
dent Leadership Workshop Nov. 7 on the Coastal campus. 
Designed especially for student officers, club members and 
campus leaders, the workshop dealt with a variety of student 
oriented subjects, ranging from communications skills to stu­
dent burn-out. 

CHANTICLEER BASKETBALL 
SEASON OPENER 

Friday, Nov. 21 7 P.M. & 9 P.M. 

Atlantic Christian vs. Francis Marion 
Augusta College vs. Coastal Carolina 

Saturday, Nov. 22 7 & 9 P.M. 

Augusta College vs. Francis Marion 
Atlantic Christian vs. Coastal 



FACULTY, STAFF ACTIVITIES 

Professor Karen Carpenter, Nursing, attended a workshop, 
"Faculty Perspective: Faculty Rights vs. Student Rights" 
in Columbia, S.C. on November 3, 1980. 

The workshop was presented by Dr. Poteet, Dean of Graduate 
Studies, Nursing, Medical University of South Carolina. Topics 
discussed were recent Supreme Court litigation effecting higher 
education and the Student and Faculty rights to "due pr001t1". 

Professors Patty Sue Hickman, Brenda Bellamy and Sada Buck 
of the Nursing Division attended a Counseling workshop at the 
Citadel in Charleston, Oct. 31 and Nov. 1. The topic discussed 
was Human Sexuality and the featured speakers were Ors. 
William H. Masters and Virginia E. Johnson of the Repro­
ductive Biology Research Foundation in St. Louis. 

Dr. Jim Rex will be a keynote speaker at a state-wide con­
ference, to be held in Columbia, on November 18th. The 
conference, entitled, "Teacher Education: Competency For 
the Classroom," is sponsored by the South Carolina Depart­
ment of Education and will involve public school teachers, 
administrators, school board members, and higher education 
personnel. 

Professor Jim Branham was recently appointed by the South 
Carolina Hall of Fame to serve on its executive committee 
and the Board of Directors. 

Coastal Athletic Director Walt Hambrick has been awarded a 
certificate of recognition for outstanding work related to the 
preparation of teachers of mentally retarded individuals by 
the Association for Retarded Citizens. He has also been se­
lected to receive a certificate of award in appreciation of out­
standing service in behalf of the retarded of all ages by the 
Georgetown County Association for Retarded Citizens. 

Dr. Reinhold Engelmayer addressed the semiannual meeting 
of the Marion County Historical Society, speaking on the 
"Prehistory and Early History of the Waccamaw.Pee Dee 
Region." Dr. Engelmayer lectured a meeting of Georgetown 
County Boy Scouts last week, speaking on "The Indians of 
South Carolina." 

Professor Joyce B. Parker's Children's Literature class held a 
"Mother Goose Celebration" in Conway last Sunday. 

Coastal faculty member Terry Barnett provided a replay of 
Coastal's soccer win over College of Charleston last Thursday 
on WTGR's "Bob Kilpatrick Show." 

Coastal English professor .Joyce B. Parker presented an in­
service program for Conway elementary school teachers. 
The program was entitled "Be Your Own Henry Higgins." 
After presenting an excerpt from Pygmalion, she conducted 
a workshop on how teachers should check up on themselves 
in grammar and composition. 

Dr. Charles Joyner, Director of the Waccamaw Rag1onal 
Studies Project, recently presented a paper at the Duquesne 
History Forum in Pittsburg, Pa. The paper, entitled "Hagar 
Brown and the Peculiar Institution," Dealt with slavery on a 
Waccamaw Neck rice plantation. Two weeks ago, Joyner 
read a paper on Waccal'T)aw Neck fol kl ore at the Julia Peterkin 
Centennial Symposium in Columbia. Last week he presented 
another paper analyzing the significance of an historical 
analysis of "Al ice of the Hermitage" at the American Folklore 
Society in Pittsburg, Pa. 

Silvard Kool, Mauricio Behar, Leonardo Nakayama, Khaled el -
Miniawi, and Robert Benneyworth, all fo(ollign students at 
Coastal, accompanied Dr. Bruno Gujer, Director of the Inter­
national Program, to the Methodist Church in Aynor for a 
dinner offered by the Aynor Pilot Club. Their presentation, 
and particularly Silvard Kool's dinner music, were most cor­
diaily appreciated. 

On Wednesday, Nov. 12, Dr. Bruno Gujer spoke on John C. 
Calhoun at a tea sponsored in the home of Mrs. Frank G. 
Hughes in Myrtle Beach by the Theodosia Burr Chapter of 
the Daughters of the American Revolution. 

FACULTY, STAFF, ADMINISTRATION 
HOLIDAY PARTY 

The annual holiday party will be held in the College Center on 
December f?, 1980. For those who are interested, drinks 
(liquor, beer, wine) may be had between the hours of 6:00 
and 8:00 p.m. A buffet dinner will be served at 8:00. The 
price per person is $6:00. However, the Administration hes 
agreed to underwrite the cost of the bar and to pay $2.00 
per person for the cost of the buffet. Therefore, the total 
cost per person for the evening will be $4.00. 

If you plan to participate, please purchase tickets at the rate 
of $4.00 per person from Dr. Singleton's secretary. Tickets 
will be available through November 26 end your commitment 
must be made by that time. A ticket will be required for 
entry to the College Center the night of the party. 
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